New Voices Submission Guidelines (Writing and Art) OCT 3rd deadline

New Voices publishes original work written or created during a student's tenure at Lander University. The work selected as the best piece of **non-fiction** (academic/research essay, personal essay, or creative nonfiction) will be named the Dessie Dean Pitts Award winner for that year. The work selected as the best piece of **creative writing** (short story or poetry) will be named the Creative Writing Award winner for that year. The work selected as the best **artwork** will be featured on the first page of the journal. A student art piece will also be chosen for the cover. New Voices is published every spring semester.

New Voices welcomes written work from across the Lander University campus including:

- non-fiction creative essays
- research, literary or artistic response with a personal component (if you have an academic piece you would like to adapt, please email us!)
- memoirs or personal reflections
- fiction
- poetry

Written submissions (of any kind) should be no longer than 15 double-spaced pages, including endnotes/citations.

All prose submissions must be a Word file (.doc, .docx) or in rich text format (.rtf) in 12 pt. legible font and double spaced. Poetry can be single spaced. Please include the title of your piece on your submission. Please DO NOT INCLUDE YOUR NAME or other identifying information on your submission; they are read blind.

New Voices also welcomes artworks from across the Lander University campus including:

- paintings and mixed media
- computer-generated graphics or images
- sculpture
- drawings
- collages
- photographs

Art submissions (of any kind) should be submitted as a picture file: jpeg or png.

To submit your work to *New Voices*, please attach to an email with the subject line SUBMISSION: GENRE: TITLE (for example SUBMISSION: POETRY: LOVE IS LOVELY). Please fill out the *New Voices* Written Work Submission Form or the *New Voices* Art Submission Form and email it, along with your submission file, to newvoices@lander.edu. You must fill out a submission form for **each** item you would like considered for publication.

Any questions about these guidelines or about this publication should be directed to newvoices@lander.edu or to one of the faculty sponsors: Laura Martin, lmartin@lander.edu